July 12, 2022
Greenwood Township

Regular Meeting Minutes

The regular Greenwood Township Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Doug Nowicki at 7:30 p.m. at the Greenwood Township Hall, 9025 Yale Road.  Other board members present were Clerk O’Brien, Treasurer Ramsey and Trustees Roberts and Krikorian.  Also present were 4 residents. 
The agenda was approved with the addition of Eves Drain, Playground equipment, concrete and ball diamonds. 
Nowicki made a motion to approve the minutes from the Regular meeting on June 14, 2022.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.

In correspondence Nowicki discussed receiving 2023 St Clair County Road Funding Application and from DTE regarding DPW.
The treasurer’s report was approved as presented.
Nowicki made a motion to approve the outstanding bills.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.
The fire department report was approved as presented.  The hose testing is scheduled for July 18, 2022.  The backup generator has been installed at the fire hall.
No Enforcement Officer’s report.
In Zoning there will be a Zoning Board of Appeals meeting on July 13, 2022 at 7:30 pm regarding a variance.  There will also be a Planning Commission meeting on July 20, 2022.
No citizens comments.
In new business O’Brien made a motion to pay Nationwide by EFT as requested by Nationwide.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Nowicki made a motion to NOT sign a petition with the St Clair County Drain Commission for the Eves Drain.  Krikorian seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Nowicki made a motion to approve the playground improvement and expansion up to $30,000.00 including playground mulch, picnic tables and playground equipment.  O’Brien seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  O’Brien made a motion to pay for the extra concrete between the basketball fence and pavilion.  Nowicki seconding.  Roll Call:  Krikorian – yes; Nowicki – yes; O’Brien – yes; Roberts – yes; Ramsey – abstaining.  Motion carried 4-0.  John French Jr was present to discuss the baseball parking lot and the future care of the baseball diamonds.  O’Brien was given approval to pay Building Inspector Jeff Kern his final pay between board meetings.
In citizen’s comments a resident had questions regarding the drains.
Nowicki made a motion to adjourn.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.
Meeting Adjourned 8:19 p.m.

Sonya O’Brien
Greenwood Township Clerk
